The Official Board held a short meeting Friday, November 11th, at the
Church at 8 P.M. Present were: Bros. Cook, Gerhart, Massucci, Sakash,
Sampson, Spuler, Wiktorchik; Sisters Manor, Sampson, Wallen and Muir. (11)

The meeting was opened with prayer by Brother Sampson.

The Church Clerk then brought up the names of members who have gone to
another church or have been inactive for one reason or another. It

was decided to write the Louis Cardelucci family, Sister Luba Golubcowicz,
the Pedorenkos and the Sealys an ''Inactive Membership' letter, but that
it should be mild in tone. The Dobbins family has returned to the Mt.
Ephraim church; the Dave Kehlers have joined the Wyncote church so these
names will just be removed; the Kutarrs will be put on the Inactive List
but without a letter since the Board feels there might be a chance that
they will return and since they desire to keep their membership in High
way whether they are in the New Life Assembly or not.

The Wyncote Assembly has requested that we sell to them some of our
cribs which are not now being used at a cost of $25 a crib; however,
the Board felt we should keep the cribs for future use in HIghway.

Brother Sakash asked that when the Official Board meets with Brother Stone
(pastoral candidate) on Sunday that the matter of salary not be brought

up at that time; the Trustees and Elders will meet with him after the
Board meeting relative to financial matters.

Brother Wiktorchik advised that he had had a telephone request, wanting
to know if we could have a Christmas tree in the church this Christmas
season - the party calling would take the responsibility of getting it
and putting it up. After discussion, the Board decided that no tree
should go in the Sanctuary; the matter of having a tree in the Prayer
Chapel (as we had last year) was put to vote and carried..seven in
favor, three opposed. Brother Wiktorchik will advise the interested
party.

The meeting then adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Ruth C. Muir, Church Clerk
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